
Dawn McCarthy 
2589 N. Lake Drive 
Milwaukee, WI 53211 
 
January 10, 2022 
 
Dear Honorable Chair and Commissioners, 
 
I am writing once again in support of the Permanent Historic Designation for 2279 and 2275 N. Summit 
Avenue (Files # 210613 and #210617). However, I have seen that the owner has filed a request to hold. 
I have reviewed the letter and agree with the request to hold 
 
As I previously reported the Historic Water Tower Neighborhood association passed a resolution to 
apply for the expansion of the North Point South Historic District. The resolution was approved by a 
quorum of eleven (11) board members in attendance at the September 2021 Historic Water Tower 
Neighborhood board meeting held at the Marcia Coles Community Center on August 31, 2021, with 
one abstention. Historic Water Tower Neighborhood includes both North Point South and North Point 
North Historic Districts. 
 
The approved resolution is: 
 

HWTN supports applying to expand the North Point South Historic District to the Milwaukee 
Historic Preservation Commission to include historic homes on the Western border of the 
District, in order to conduct research and open a public process for consideration of the District 
expansion. 

 
A Cultural Resource Management consultant has been retained to assist with the research and drafting 
of an application to expand the North Point South Historic District. The timeline to submit the 
application is mid-March, 2022. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely,  
Dawn McCarthy 


